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FITNESS TRAINER ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Monday 11th April 2016
2.30pm 
O’Connell Sports Center 219
Members Present: Deanna Turner (Committee Chair) – Group X Personal Training, Marijka Morgunov (Vice chair) – Personal Trainer, Nathan Simon – Former Student
Members Absent: Matt DelGarbino, Yuliya Kovalenko, Ashley Hummel
Clark College: Alan Wiest, Dept Head; Heidi Marshall, FT Faculty; Garret Hoyt, FT Faculty; Robert Maves, FT Faculty; Cathy Sherick, Associate Director - Instructional Programming & Innovation; Nichola Farron, Secretary Senior – Advisory Committees
Committee Chair Deanna Turner called the meeting to order at 12:06 p.m. and introductions were made. 
As a quorum was not present, the minutes of 10/8/2015 could not be voted upon: they are scheduled to be presented for vote at the next meeting.
Office of Instruction Updates
Ethics training: Most advisory members participated in prior meetings, but we want to be sure it is completed by everyone, as we are working to ensure trainings are documented for this year’s announcements. 

As previously mentioned the Strategic Plan has been completed and is on the web site, Clark is completing work on the Academic Plan, which is still in play. We hope to have final adoption by the Board of Trustees this Spring term 2016.

Demonstration of online portal for the ‘Career Coach’. It shows available jobs, rate of pay, and training required. The site links directly to programs at Clark, pools regional and local job data. It is very easy to navigate and doesn’t require log in or password. Goal is to help with incoming students and is one aspect of trying to connect with K12 partners etc.  Encouraged members to explore and share with HR teams and community liaisons etc. so that tool can be well utilized.

April 20th – 7:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m., PUB Auditorium Clark Main Campus. Advisory Breakfast for all program committee members. Invitations to follow we hope people will be able to attend.

Pre-apprenticeship program development is underway and will provide basic pre-job skill training, students will be able to explore different unions, tour programs at Clark, help with resume creation. They will have opportunities to learn some basic math competency skills, and get basic certification training in first aid, flagging, OSHA 10.  This will onramp to apprenticeships, Clark programs, and/or jobs. Planned to be operating by Fall 2016. Sign-up sheet for businesses willing to host tours for 20 or less students for this program.  

Director/Division Chair Report
Alan Wiest outlined that he wanted to share ideas that he and Garrett had had about the program, both through the teach-out and beyond.  The budget reduction proposal for FT was unfortunately approved and program is marked for elimination. Last cohort of students on pace to graduate June of 2018. However, there is optimism about possibility for collaboration and some growth in the division.  There is the chance for a strong wellness and health focus, also P.E and fitness, senior fitness, gerontology etc.: opportunity for something to come together as a great degree.

Alan outlined that he envisioned a program where full timers were fully engaged and involved, unlike in previous periods where FT was perhaps not as popular.  Bellevue College has begun a BAS program in Wellness: Wellness could be the umbrella which incorporates fitness, senior fitness etc. 

In terms of the Advisory Committee, it was indicated that there has been a decline in turnout, but hope is that remaining members could together and work out a strategy for reinvigorating it through finding new members, reaching out to graduates etc.  Alan reiterated that it was important that the Committee not be regarded as part of a “sinking ship” but instead continue to bolster students and look to future program possibilities. 
Alan discussed with the committee that he considered it important that, despite end of program in 2018, in the interim the students continue to be offered courses that prepare them for a career in Fitness beyond just book-based learning.  
Heidi reiterated the important of assessing students on a practical basis.

Heidi also suggested that the program graduate population could be contacted with a survey to find out which courses they felt best prepared them for their subsequent fitness careers.

Conversation was had about the possibilities of developing a BAS: Cathy Sherick outlined the process in terms of approval stages, and also indicated that every insured public agency is required to have a wellness department; so jobs in this area do exist.  This is important to recognize as employability would be an assessment criteria in any program development.  A BAS currently exists in Dental Hygiene: Fitness could be the first group to develop a cross- campus collaborative degree.

Alan outlined that he will be meeting with Ray from Bellevue College at the next Washington Wellness Higher Education Alliance to determine their processes, curriculum, funding etc.  It is important to ensure there is a student, graduate and adjunct voice in the process.

In terms of the teach out: successfully fought to have point of entry course changed to FT150: the last offering of this course will be this summer; so if a student doesn’t pass FT150 then they are not eligible for the teach-out.  Key points of the process were that students had to declare to the dean that FT is their major, and they also need to acknowledge that they need to pass all classes within the time allowance.  Were successful in fighting to have courses 152 and 162 offered throughout the full teach-out. Also attempted to look at the certifications, but program elimination means they have to go as well.
Looking to future of Advisory committee, the group discussed the need to clarify status of absent members, and also bring a diverse range of new members with thoughts to their contribution to developing a potential BAS program.  There was a consensus that future planning and committee membership should definitely involve a focus on seniors, and possibly those in dietetics.  The feeling is that Clark is one of the leaders in this field and that should be sustained. 
Robert Maves also raised discussion point that students should be better taught about the financial aspects of the field in terms of actually making money after graduation.  He indicated that there has been a focus on preparing students to work for somebody else, but tools are available for them to work on their own e.g. internet based clients etc.  There should be more opportunity for students to learn about entrepreneurial skills. Alan indicated that time could be spent familiarizing students with apps, iPad tools etc.

Follow Up Items
The committee agreed that in the interim between meetings there would be a focus on:

· Reaching out to graduates via survey monkey to determine which courses they felt served them best
· Reaching out to graduates – through Facebook groups etc. – to find potential new members for Advisory Committee

· Reach out to absent Committee members to check their status and membership

· Look to contacts for potential committee members that could assist through teach out process, but also provide diverse input for potential future BAS program.

Alan thanked the committee and reiterated that he wanted to ensure the program remained vibrant and supportive for students throughout the teach-out to ensure that Clark County was still served with well-rounded health professionals.

Next Meeting Date
The committee agreed that the next meeting will be Monday 3rd October 2016 at 2.30pm
The meeting adjourned at 3.50pm
Prepared and Submitted by Nichola Farron
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